
ROBSON RANCH WOMEN’S CLUB LUNCHEON 

November 7, 2022 

The general membership luncheon meeting of the RRWC was held on November 7, 2022.   

Business Meeting: 

Rose Depoe and called the meeting to order at 12:15, following a buffet lunch, and welcomed 
all attendees. 

Rose read a quote by Sarah Josepha Hale and told us about her life and her legacy: our federal 
holiday for Thanksgiving.  

Rose and Nancy Garre-Caldwell introduced new members and first-time attendees. 

Sandra Mankowich and celebrated the November birthdays.  There was a drawing for the free 
lunch and lottery ticket.  Paula Matheny won. 

Rose stated we now have a total of 489 members.   

Rose gave an overview of the club’s finances and thanked the table decorators, greeters, and 
hospitality team for a great job. 

Donna Gardner gave an update from the Community Outreach committee.  She reported we 
will be presenting Our Daily Bread a check for $12,614, the proceeds from the Holiday Market.  
Denton County Food Center was our charity today.  We raised $605 as a donation to them.  As 
part of Share the Blessings, Shari Patrick won a free lunch at our next luncheon meeting.  Donna 
also gave away a gift basket she purchased at a fundraiser for Our Daily Bread.  The winner of 
the basket was Debbie Blackburn.  Donna praised the women on the sub-committee project for 
the babies at Our Daily Bread/Monsignor King’s program saying they have done an amazing job.  
She then introduced Sandy Conwell.  Sandy reported we collected 52 bags for the Survivor 
Advocacy Team at Friends of the Family.   

Sandy Conwell also reported for the Service/Hometown Spirit committee that she needs 
additional volunteers for the Santa at the Ranch event.   

Rose reminded everyone of the pink sheets on the table to write down the names of people to 
receive a card from the Sunshine Committee.  

Lynn Teeling announced our last special event for the year.  We will be taking a trip to Food 
Experience in Aubrey to learn about Charcuterie Boards.  The capacity for the event is 44.  A 
waiting list will be started and if enough people register there could be a second class.   



Rose presented changes to the By-Laws which were posted on the website.  Article IV, Section 6 
Treasure: add item L & M; Article V, Section 6 Historian: Add role and items a &b; Article V, 
Section 8, Change the name of the Service Committee to Robson Hometown Spirit and 
renumber the sections with Article V.  Each of the changes were presented individually with 
their full verbiage and with no discussion or questions from the membership, were 
unanimously approved. 

Rose then presented the slate of 2023 Officers.  President-Elect, Lisa Olson; Secretary, Donna 
Debover (absent); Treasurer, Nancy Nix (absent); Parliamentarian, Debra Noguera; Luncheon 
Coordinator, Sandra Mankowich; VP Membership, Rita Paxton; and VP Programs, Gayle Lee 
(absent).  Each were presented to the membership individually and with no additional 
nominations from the membership, were each approved by unanimous vote. 

Dianne Eoff discussed the program for December, The Trammell Group.  She then introduced 
our speaker, comedian Dorie McLemore.  Dorie kept us all laughing with stories of her family 
and herself.     

The meeting adjourned at 1:38 pm. 

Respectfully submitted, 

Lisa Olson on behalf of  
Donna M. DeBoever 
Secretary, RRWC 


